
 

 CITY OF JERSEY VILLAGE, TEXAS 
  

PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
NOTICE OF A MEETING 

 
December 1, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. 

Civic Center Auditorium   
16327 Lakeview Dr. Jersey Village, TX 77040 

 
AGENDA 

 
1. Call to Order & Attendance Doris Michalak & Maria Thorne 
2. Approve Minutes from 11-03-2021 Doris Michalak 
3. Citizen Comments 

Any person who desires to address the Recreation & Events Committee regarding an item on 
the agenda will be heard at this time.  In compliance with the Texas Open Meetings Act, 
unless the subject matter of the comment is on the agenda, the City staff and Committee 
Members are not allowed to discuss the subject.  Each person is limited to five (5) minutes for 
comments. 

4. Items for Individual Consideration   
a. Holiday in the Village – Isaac Recinos 
b. Decorating Contest – Doris Michalak 
c. Founder’s Day event – Robert Basford 

5. Parks and Recreation Directors Report 
6. Future Agenda Item Request:  Please email all future agenda item requests to 

mthorne@jerseyvillagetx.com . 
7. Next Meeting Date 1-5-22 
8. Adjournment 

 
I, Maria Thorne, Parks and Recreation Administrative Assistant, City of Jersey Village, 
do hereby certify that the foregoing notice was posted in a place convenient to the 
general public at City Hall on the 22nd day of November at 1:00 pm. 
 
 
 
Maria Thorne 
Parks and Recreation Administrative Assistant 
 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Jersey Village will provide for 
reasonable accommodations for persons attending public meetings.  Request for accommodations must be 
made to the Parks Administrative Secretary by calling 713-466-2174 forty-eight (48) hours prior to the 
meetings. 

 
"Pursuant to Section 30.06, Penal Code (trespass by license holder with a concealed handgun), a person 
licensed under Subchapter H, Chapter 411, Government Code (handgun licensing law), may not enter this 
property with a concealed handgun." 

 
"Pursuant to Section 30.07, Penal Code (trespass by license holder with an openly carried handgun), a 
person licensed under Subchapter H, Chapter 411, Government Code (handgun licensing law), may not 
enter this property with a handgun that is carried openly." 
 
 

 Notice removed on _____________ 

mailto:mthorne@jerseyvillagetx.com


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

November 3, 2021 

Call to Order 
Doris called meeting to order at 5:30 pm 
Bridget Martinez present Lynda Schubring present 
Jamie MacDonald present A4 - vacant 
David Lock present Michelle Mitcham present 
Charlie Mattair present Luke Onorato 
Ashley Brown present 
Doris Michalak present Isaac Recinos present 
7 - vacant Sebastian Marquis present 
Glenn Jackoviak present Robert Basford present 
Heather Tubble present Maria Thorne present 

Approval of Minutes from 10-06-21 
Motion was made to approve minutes by Charlie and was seconded by Ashley. 

Citizen Comments 
Karie Lawrence of 8410 Achgill St. talked about the JV Women’s Group.  She explained that 
it is a service driven organization that was started in 2014 and has about 40-60 members.  
They meet every month and do fundraisers to raise money to do things for the city.  They 
give a $200 donation to the police department every year for quarterly police officer, they 
provide the snack for Santa during Holiday in the Village and used to do a home tour, but 
have stopped due to pandemic.  The Women’s group recently bought benches and tables 
for the city and every year.  They have a new president Connie Paschar and will also have 
new board members. 

Karie also talked about the JV Senior Outreach group.  There are about 176 seniors in the 
organization and they have a big social calendar with lots of activities.  They also have a 
number of vetted volunteers of all ages that assist seniors with small repairs and tasks in 
and around their homes.  There are membership dues of $50 per year for seniors 55 and 
up.  Anyone is welcome to be a volunteer.  The senior group had a trunk and gave out 
candy at the trunk or treat event.  Kari complimented everyone who helped put on the event 
and said that they are in for next year. 

Karie also talked about the play guide and the need for advertising in a way that seniors can 
access.  The JV Star was mentioned, the back page of Mayor’s newsletter, the JV website.  
She also said that it is difficult to find things on the website, and the calendar does not have 
everything on it.   

Doris mentioned that improving the content on the website would be helpful and also asked 
members to share information about the two groups Karie talked about and to try to 
encourage people to participate.   

Susan Edwards of 16001 Jersey Drive, said that the women’s group used to put candy in 
the eggs and used to help with the egg hunt but have not been asked to help in several 
years.  She said that the group is available to assist with activities like that. She also talked 
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about CERT, the Community Emergency Response Team.  The team works with the fire 
department but is also available to assist with event set-up, traffic control, parades, etc.  She 
talked about CERT training in January.  The contacts for CERT are Linda Crowl, and Rob 
Missall from the fire department. 
 

Items for individual consideration 
a1 Fall Frolic post event report – Doris Michalak 

Doris asked for a motion to amend the agenda to add a recap of the Fall Frolic.  Ashley 
made the motion and David seconded the motion.  Doris provided a detailed recap report 
(attached) and the fall frolic was discussed by all.   
 
The event was very successful and the weather was great.  The layout and spacing of the 
event and activities were discussed.  Some ideas for next year were mentioned including 
possibly using the trail.  The need for more lighting was brought up and discussed.  It was 
also mentioned that a baseball team showed up unexpectedly and took up a lot of space.  
Rachel the cow was talked about and the topic of using hashtags for the event was 
discussed.  The members gave lots of kudos to Isaac and Sebastian for all the work they did 
for the event.  Doris expressed thanks to everyone who volunteered. 

 
a. Holiday in the Village - Isaac Recinos 

Isaac said that advertising for Holiday in the Village is the only thing that had not been 
addressed.  He said that everything else is good to go including the farmer’s market, the 
snow, and Santa and Mrs. Claus.  He has been working on the parade route and details.  
He plans to start marketing for parade entries and he asked the committee for assistance 
with getting more floats and participants for the parade.  Still debating about whether or not 
to include walkers in the parade and keeping it short or making a longer route with only 
vehicles.  We will not be charging participants to enter the parade.  We may be more 
selective about participants next year.  Robert talked about maybe encouraging people 
along the route to join in the parade at the end and walking to the event site 
 
Doris asked committee members their opinion about having walkers and vehicles vs only 
vehicles, most committee members said that they would like to have both.  Weather may be 
an issue affecting walkers.  The issues with different streets were discussed.  Cars park on 
the streets and could make it difficult. 
 
The idea was brought up about doing part of the route with only floats and then have the 
walkers join in at Carol Fox Park.  Robert said that the ideas will need to be presented to the 
police department.   
 
The time of the parade was also discussed.  The committee talked about whether to start 
the event with the parade or end the event with the parade?  Event was originally scheduled 
to run from 4 to 7pm with the parade starting at 6:30, but that would pose a problem for 
people who were at the event but wanted to be at the parade.  Several options were 
discussed.  Doing it before – it wouldn’t be dark enough for lights.  Start points and end 
points were discussed.  Robert talked about sunset and levels of darkness.  It needs to be 
dark for the parade, but doesn’t want to push the event too late.  The committee talked 
about doing the parade as a loop with staging and ending at the church parking lot.  The 
committee agreed to have the parade at the end of the event. 
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Issues with cars parked on Lakeview Dr. were discussed.  Committee members talked about 
putting door hangers on the doors of residents along Lakeview to ask them to keep the 
street clear.   
 
Staff members will meet with our fire department, police department and public works to 
discuss.  Robert mentioned contests and advertising for event volunteers.  The committee 
will meet for a workshop at 5:30 on Nov 17th 

 
b. Founder’s Day event – Robert Basford 

Robert brought in the painting of the Founder’s Day celebration.  He would like to recreate 
the activities as closely as possible to the painting.   
The date of the event was discussed. Robert sent out a poll to choose the date for the 
event.  April 16th won, but there are concerns because it is right before Easter Sunday.  The 
committee members chose April 9th.   
 
Robert talked about the fireworks and the need for a safety radius. 

 
c. Carol Fox Bathroom update - Robert Basford 

Robert stated that he is looking at designs for the bathroom, a locking system, and plans for 
ventilation. 

 
Staff Briefings 

Robert explained that going forward the Staff Briefing will be supplied to committee 
members as a report for review as part of the meeting packet and that questions about any 
of the items will be answered briefly at this part of the meeting.  The report is attached.  
 
There was a question about changing the time of the farmer’s market, and Isaac stated that 
for now, the time will stay at 11am to 2pm. 

 
Future agenda item request 
 
Next Meeting date  
December 1, 2021 
 
Adjournment 
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by David and was seconded by Ashley. DRAFT







 

  

  
 

To: Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee  

CC: Austin Bleess, City Manager 

From: Robert Basford, Parks and Recreation Director 

Date: November 22, 2021 

Subject: Parks & Recreation Director’s Monthly Report – November 

 

Parks & Recreation Monthly Report  
Admin 
• Fence along Rio Grande has been completed. 
• Berm is 95% complete, set to have a substantial walkthrough in December.   We are back to 18 holes 

open. 
• Worked with recreation team on pool training, holiday in the village, etc.  
• Worked with parks on some potential short term park lighting improvements, holiday decorating ideas 

and equipment replacement options. 
• Worked on the pool Rockwall quote and installation schedule.  
• Worked through all of the kinks in the new Cloud based lock system.    
• Began the initial work on founder’s day.  An event scope has been created, and the poll regarding the 

event date was sent out.  The official date for the 2022 Founders Day has been tabled.  IT is looking like 
April 9th per committee and resident request, waiting on final vendor availability before cementing the 
date in.     

Recreation 
• Worked the farmers market twice this month (1st & 3rd Sunday). The process involves contacting vendors, 

making a list then creating a map for them so they know where they are for the upcoming market.  
• Continued working with my fitness class. This happens Tuesdays and Thursdays every week. Usually our 

classes are inside the Civic Center. This past month was a strong month for the class averaged 6 people 
per class.  

• Worked on planning the Parade for our December 4th event and attended multiple meetings related to 
planning parade. So far we have about 13 registrants for the parade and a few more applications 
pending. 

• Foodie Fridays ended November 12th. Looking to bring it back in the spring.  



• Spent the month working on my CPO certification and was able to pass the final exam and become 
certified.  

• Pool maintenance has been a huge area of focus this past month. Planning to do a safety audit on the 
pool to see where we stand heading into pool season 2022.  

• New Pool lights have been installed on the pump room.  
• Trail Tails is officially up and running. So far it has been received very well by the community.  

 Parks 
• Spent most of the month of November working on my CPO certification. I passed my exam and looking 

forward to helping out Isaac at the pool this summer. 
• Working on learning the in and outs of the pool, including pool chemicals and the maintenance side of 

things. 
• Starting work on the volleyball court, with new drainage and new sand. 
• Working on planning an irrigation project for the dog park to be able to have plush grass at this park. 

This planning involves deciding what type of heads to go with and determining zones for the dog park. 
• Working on placing the new lights at Clark Henry Park there will be 3 around the top of the pavilion to 

add ample light for events and for people wanting to continue play at night. Also in this project we will 
be replacing the lights underneath the pavilion to a more energy efficient light and a brighter light. We 
are replacing the lights on the pole near the pump house to add light to the splash pad and to the pool. 
We will also be adding lights to the pole inside the playground area of Clark Henry. 

• Worked with the golf course and adding a light for their cart attendants to be able to see at night. Also 
ordered lights for the light pole right by the club house to add ample light for safety. 

• Working with an electrician to add area lights on the two powered poles at Carol Fox to add light for 
those kids that want to play later in the night. 

• Looking into ideas to do something festive with the marquee’s for the holidays. 
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